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State Commander 
 
Comrades, 
 
     I would like to thank all who made this year successful with 

all the problems that we have encountered this year.  No one has 

faced what you have been thru this year and still accomplished 

our mission of taking care of Veterans. 

 

     To all who have guided me this year to include HQ Staff, State Officers, District 

Officers, Committee Chairman, Auxiliary President Jane Ryser and her Staff, I 

salute you.  Lastly I would like to give credit to those members who attended all 

meetings and worked the programs you are the backbone of this great Organization 

and are the ones that make it stand out. 

 

                                                  Ken Allred 

                                                  Department of Kansas Commander 
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State Sr. Vice Commander 
 

Congratulations to all the Posts that have reached their goal in acquiring and 
maintaining 100% in membership. There are many Posts within the State that 
only need 10 or less members to make 100%, now is the time to work the pro-
gram and not let these members fall by the wayside. 
 
We are now coming near to the end of this fiscal year and we are close to our 
goal in obtaining 100% in membership in the Department. Each Post and Dis-
trict has designated Membership Chairman but it should not stop there. We as 

VFW Members of the Great State of Kansas should be working to increase and maintain the member-
ship in our own Post and Districts and be proud of our accomplishments and to show all the Depart-
ments throughout the United States and National on what Kansas can do. We are hurting everyone and 
mostly ourselves in not reaching our goals. It has been two years since we last achieved 100% in the 
Department and we can accomplish this again by taking the time to reach out to our unpaid members. 
We know this Covid-19 epidemic has taken the wind out of our sails and restricted us from going out 
and working one on one but it should not stop us using the phone and reaching out. Sometimes it only 
takes that phone call and ask our members how they are and let them know they are not forgotten. 

In Comradeship, 
Lee Hursey 
SVC 
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State Jr. Vice Commander 
 
Comrades, 
 
I would like to congratulate all the VFW Posts in the State of  Kansas that have 
earned All State Honors for the 2020-2021 program year.  Our membership 
across the state have excelled in their community service activities this past year 
despite all difficulties due to Covid 19 limitations and health issues.  Well done 
Comrades!  Although we are not accepting reports that will apply to the current 
program year, any reports that have been submitted since April 1st are being re-

viewed and if approved they will be applied to the 2021-2022 program year.  Some of our posts have 
already submitted reports to get an early jump on next year. 
 
I remind everyone that accurate reporting of post activities contributes to the Department of Kansas 
Veterans of Foreign Wars $ 350,000 grant we receive from the State of Kansas and administered by 
Kansas Commission of Veterans Affairs.  The Department employs seven service officers that work in 
the VA system which assist veterans across the state.  Our State Legislature continues to fund this 
grant to support our activities and employ service officers because program reporting on our activities 
are reported to KCVA on a monthly basis throughout the year using our Community Service Report-
ing on our website.  
 
James Ratcliff 
State Junior Vice Commander 

http://www.vfw.org/


State Adjutant/Quartermaster 
 

Comrades: 

Wow, where did the time go?  WE will be finishing up the years work in a little over a 

month at the Department Convention.   It is imperative that we have a good turnout so 

we can complete the work, especially since we have holdover work to take care of from 

last year.   By law changes and resolutions were not dealt with because their was no 

formal convention to transact this business.   To be eligible for a Post to vote at the 

Department Convention, they must be in good standing, they must be properly bonded, 

they must be registered for the convention, have all of their audits to date turned in, have 

turned in an election report for the 2021-2022 year, and not owe the District, 

Department, or National any money.   If a post is delinquent in any of the above at Convention time, the members 

can bring proof of compliance with them or turn in the documents in arrears and/or pay the money owed at the 

convention.    This will be accepted at any time by the Department Quartermaster until the end of the Convention. 

 

Make sure your Qm and employee bonding are current and your quarterly audits are submitted to Department 

Headquarters   You would be surprised if you knew how many audits we get that were sent to National 

Headquarters. The employees at Department Headquarters work for you and are always willing to assist you if at 

all possible. We sincerely hope to see you at the Department Convention and work with you to continue to 

strengthen the Department of Kansas VFW. 

 

In Respectful Comradeship                    

 

 Herb Schwartzkopf            

 Department of Ks. Adjutant/Quartermaster 
 

State Legislature 
 
Comrades: 

The 2021 Legislative session will soon be closed and a lot has been accomplished.   You have proven that the 

squeaky wheel gets the grease as your calls and letters to your Kansas Legislators have resulted in some very good 

legislation being passed that will benefit Kansas veterans and their families. 

 

Governor Kelly took the initiative to sign an executive order which covered HB 2020 which instructed the KCVAO 

Director to file application with the VA for a partial grant that would assist in the building of a Veterans Nursing 

Home in Northeast Kansas.   HB 2021 which would allow for the bonding to pay for the State’s share of the Home 

finally was passed into law. 

 

HB 2066 which gives military spouses the ability to work in Kansas with temporary licenses once they have 

established residency. 

 

There are several other Veteran’s bills on the docket so you might go on line to check them out and then contact 

your state legislator to urge them to help get those bills passed. 

 

Lastly, please do not hesitate to send Thank You’s to your legislators if they supported Veteran legislation, 

especially if that legislation was passed into law.   Remember, these letters are potential legislative reports on the 

Community Service reporting tool on the Kansas web site, vfwks.org. 

 

The employees at Department Hq. work for you and are always willing to assist you if at all possible. 

 

In Respectful Comradeship                    

 

 Herb Schwartzkopf            

 Department of Ks. Adjutant/Quartermaster            

 Department Legislative Chairman 

4 
The  

Kansas Bulletin 

http://www.vfw.org/


National Judge Advocate General 
 
Comrades, 
 
I want to thank you again for all of the support that you have given me over the 
past several years as your State Commander, National Council Member, Judge 
Advocate General, the various positions I have held at the State level. It has been 
an awesome journey and one that I am thankful for that I was allowed to represent 
the great Sunflower State, Kansas and the many comrades who supported me 

along the way. 
 
As, hopefully we get back to normal, things will be easier to help the veterans and their families not 
only in Kansas but the Nation as well. Remember always that NO ONE DOES MORE FOR 
VETERANS than the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the  United States and it’s Auxiliaries. 
 
With that being said I pray that each and everyone and your families continue to stay safe at all times 
and continue the work that you have and will do for the Veterans of this great Nation, THE UNITED 
STATES OF AMERICA, In my opinion the Greatest Nation on Earth. 
 
Thanks Again, 
Bobby Cox 
Judge Advocate General 
Kansas PSC 
Past Kansas National Council Member 

National Council Member for Kansas 
 

Dear Comrades, Sisters and Brothers, 
 
It’s really nice seeing that everything is getting back to normal. Looking forward 
on seeing everyone at the convention in June. 
 
Here’s a concern that I have and I need some help from both the VFW and 
Auxiliary membership. Throughout the year we insure that our membership 
continues to grow. Now our Post, District meetings and Department Conventions 

are not growing. Why is this happening?  We are not staying in contact with our new members. This 
has got to STOP. Let’s make them feel part of our family. It’s time to start teaching and mentoring 
them. 
 
                                                 Patrick M. Briggs 
                                                 Past State Commander                                              
                                                 National Counsel of Administration Committee Member 
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State Chaplain 

Another membership and programs year is about to close.  The pandemic has interrupted our 

lives and programs in various ways   Therefore, as you take time to remember those who in the 

pandemic have been still serving please remember to recognize the job your Chaplains have 

been doing.  Many times without any recognition and many times unnoticed what he/she has 

been doing behind the scenes.  They have been busy serving to meet needs both physically and 

spiritually.  Join me a saying “Thank You” to your Chaplains.  “We appreciate your support and 

all that you do for our veterans and their families.” 

For those of you who have been actively serving during this pandemic, “Thank You”.   I pray 

this next year will be successful and time to rejoin with friends and to be able to get back to doing what the VFW 

does best in reaching out to our fellow veterans and their families.   

I want to thank all of you for the support you have given me over the years.   

Chaplain Jim 

State Chief of Staff 
 
As the weather continues to warm, flowers continue to bloom, the State is also beginning to 

open up. Sports have returned to schools and most social activities are less restricted and 

the community and state guidelines are now being allowed to come to an end. Your VFW 

has done a tremendous job of adhering to all the rules and restrictions set by the 

authorities while still serving our communities and our veterans. So many Posts 

throughout the state started doing things never done before to perform critical services for 

their communities during the last year. As we continue to transition back into what was 

our regular routine before covid, I wanted to give you all a big thank you. Unfortunately, 

the challenging times are not yet over so we must continue the good work, keep working in 

the community, and continue checking on our veterans, many of them are still in need whether that be emotional 

or physical. It’s vital that when a new member joins our ranks, we make them feel appreciated and welcome-get 

them involved immediately. Some Posts are struggling, I am seeing personal egos overriding our great 

relationships with our Auxiliaries ..Team Kansas means just that..WE are a TEAM ..let’s work together during 

these difficult times. I continue to be proud being your State Chief of Staff. 

 

Lynn Rolf Jr. 

State Chief of Staff 

lynnwrolfjr@gmail.com 

913-775-1998 
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State Judge Advocate 

Thank you for electing me to the post of Department Judge Advocate, I may not have all 

the answers but I know comrades that will help me get to the best interpretation of the 

National By-Laws. Do not hesitate to contact me by either email (loved518@live.com) or 

phone (316-518-7170) be sure to leave  message. 

 

The National Commander-In-Chief has issued General Orders No. 1. This was sent out 

via vmail, ensure all posts are complying to this order. To all the newly elected Command-

ers and Officers at all levels, congratulations, now follow the By-Laws and have a great 

year.  

 

Dallas Love 

         Department Judge Advocate 

http://www.vfw.org/
mailto:loved518@live.com


State Surgeon 

Comrades of the Dept. of Kansas, 

      As we are nearing the end of the 2020-2021 surgeon program year, I want to commend 

each one of you for your work you have done and the support you have given me as your 

Department Surgeon.  These past 2 years have been highly informative and educational for 

me.  You Department of Kansas Veterans are second to none.   

 

     Thank you to the post surgeons for doing an outstanding job at your level and the District 

Surgeons for the work you have done at your level.  Until you comrades voted me in 2 years 

ago, I had no idea the work that Kansas VFW posts do serving our communities and each 

other.   You Comrades are the best. 

 

    At the time of this newsletter, there is only one candidate that has announced their candidacy for surgeon for 

2021-2022 and that is Comrade Terry Fletcher.  To have a smooth transition in June, I am going to ask the District 

Surgeons to send the surgeons report to him as well.  As others announce their candidacy, I will have them added 

as well.  

 

     As most of you know, I am a candidate for the Department of Kansas Jr. Vice Commander for 2021-2022.   If I 

am elected, I will do my best to serve you as I have as Surgeon, VOD chair, and Emergency Services Chair.  Thank 

you to those who have given me their support so far.   

 

     Hope  to see everyone in Topeka in June. 

 

James SARGE Langley 

Department Surgeon.  

State Inspector 

Comrades, 

 

I hope everyone is doing well. 

 

There are Posts that have missing audits and bonds. I encourage each Post and District to 

submit audits on time. IRS Form 990 filings for taxes are due on the 15th day of 5th 

month after the end of your tax year. For most posts in the state that would be December 

31st making your tax filings due NLT May 15, 2020. I encourage all Posts to strive to 

maintain vote eligibility for District and State Conventions. Ensure that any monies due 

to Department or National are paid before these elections. Every post is required to file a Form 990 regardless 

of income. Minimum income exclusions are no longer recognized by the IRS due to change in laws and 

internal regulations over the past few years. At a minimum file the “post card” type 990. 

 

The District Inspectors along with myself are here to provide assistance, training, and support. Please reach 

out if we can assist you or answer any questions.  

 

In comradeship, 

Vance Hill 

State Inspector 

State Emergency Services Director 
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7th  District Commander 
 

Another Year Around The Sun 

 

It has been a pleasure serving you as your District 7 Commander this past year. However, you are 

still stuck with me as your new District 7 Junior Vice Commander. (Again) While I actually put a 

little humorous spin on this, it is actually a disturbing fact that displays the old and stubborn fact 

that we are rapidly declining in Membership and having difficulty finding new Comrades to fill 

our vacant positions. So we elect the same ones over again.  

 

While I will gladly serve, as needed, it should be observed as a glaring reminder that we are in desperate need of 

new members. Every month we preach and shout out our desires and needs for new members and are for the most 

part, met with silence and a ho-hum attitude.  

 

One more time Comrades! We need to gather ourselves and get serious about memberships. I know we are in rural 

areas that make membership more challenging, but it was just a few years ago that we broke the membership 

barrier by obtaining our 100% goal. Can we do it again? Sure, but not without your help. I used to think a goal of 

100% membership was unobtainable. I was wrong. What changed? Mainly, a mindset that this goal is a reachable 

goal, and with the promotion of our programs, can and will be reached again.  

 

We can blame a lot on Covid-19, but what will be our excuse this year. Covid-19 will be 2 years old, and going on 3 

years old in 2022. Are we going to just sit and let this virus dictate our membership results? I hope not! So, lets end 

on a Positive Note! What can I do to get our membership back on the increase?  

 

First, I would set a goal to bring my Post Reporting up to date and keep it that way all year. Why? Because if you 

are not aware of your Posts numbers and necessary qualifications, how can you inspire other members to care and 

get active?  

 

Second, I recommend making the Public and Your Town aware of what Your Post does to help the Veterans in your 

community. How about the schools? Do they know and understand the value of a VFW Post in their town? 

(Scholarships, Voice of Democracy, Patriot’s Pen, and others) 

 

Third, and last I would try and get my Post to conduct business correctly and in an orderly fashion. In all honesty, 

sitting around in a circle, discussing the government, politics, and religion and not holding a specific meeting, 

demeans the Post and opens the door for apathy and discouragement to come in. We all joined the VFW to help our 

Veterans, Promote Patriotism, and to keep the fires of Liberty burning brightly within our hearts.  

 

Isn’t it time we re-stoked the flames of Sovereignty, and started our Nation Back to Where We Once Were? 

 

One Nation, Under God, and a Beacon of Light to the World. The world may have lost its way but our VFW 

Members have not. Like I said, “One More Time,” Our Nation Is Asking For Our Help.  

 

God Bless You. God Bless Our Veterans, and God Bless the United States of America! 

 

God Bless You All,  

Terry Warner 
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KANSAS STATE BY-LAW CHANGES 

ARTICLE VI – DEPARTMENT FUNDS 
SEC. 3 (A) Department Budget and Finance Committee shall be established to provide advice, 
counsel and assistance to the Department Quartermaster in preparation and maintenance of the 
budget. The Committee shall consist of six (6) members recommended by the Department Quarter-
master and appointed by the Department Commander and approved by the Department Council of 
Administration. The members shall serve four (4) year terms, with one (1) or two (2) members being 
appointed each year. To start this process of adding two (2) members to this committee, an addi-
tional four (4) year member will be added and an additional two (2) year member will be added Any 
vacancies on the Committee by death or resignation shall be filled by the same procedure and for 
that unexpired term. Upon approval of this Article, the members of the current Budget and Finance 
Committee shall serve out their unexpired terms as members of the newly constituted Budget and 
Finance Committee. The six selected members shall have as qualifications a formal education or 
professional experience in the field of budgets, investments and/or financial concerns of operating a 
successful business. 
SEC 4: (A) The (6) appointed members of the Department Budget and Finance Committee shall 
serve as Trustees of the Department of Kansas Veterans of Foreign Wars. 
 

KANSAS CONVENTION CORPORATION BY-LAWS 
 

ARTICLE III – MEMBERSHIP 
SEC. 1: The control, direction and management of the affairs and finances of the corporation shall be 
governed by a Board of Directors. The number of voting Board of Directors shall be fixed at six (6) as 
follows: 
 a. The Department Commander (1) Sr, Vice in his absence, Jr. Vice in their absence. 
 b. Three (3) members elected by the Department Convention delegates; one for three    
 (3)  years, one for two (2) years, and one for one (1) year, with one selected each year 
 for a three (3) year term. 
 c. The Department Adjutant/Quartermaster shall be the secretary-treasurer and shall 
 maintain  under his/her control all funds of the corporation. 
 d.  The Department Chaplain shall be a member and also in charge of memorial  ser-
vices. 
 

ARTICLE VI - FINANCE 
SEC. 2: A separate account in the amount up to $20,000.00 shall be established and entitled 
“Department  Convention Corporation” under the control of the Treasurer. 

http://www.vfw.org/


VFW Post 1254 presented certificates of appreciation  

to the AC Fire & EMS 3-17-21 

VFW Post 6958 Sunday night for a hamburger feed to  

celebrate their 75th anniversary. 

11 

The  
Kansas Bulletin 

http://www.vfw.org/


State Convention National VFW 

Representative 
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State Convention  

National  

Auxiliary  

Representative 
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CANDIDATES FOR STATE CONVENTION 

James Ratcliff for 

Senior Vice Commander James Langley 

Junior Vice Commander 

Herb Schwartzkopf 

for Adj/Quartermaster 

Lee Hursey for 

State Commander 

Terry Fletcher 

State Surgeon 

Terry Warner 

State Chaplain 

http://www.vfw.org/
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SOLD 

SOLD 

SOLD 

Please send 

in your Ads 

AS SOON AS 

POSSIBLE if 

you want one 

in the book 

 MAY 
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KANSAS HONOR FLIGHT 

MISSION “To transport Kansas veterans who 
served our country during WWII, the Korean 
War, and the Vietnam War to Washington, 
D.C. to visit the Memorials that commemorate 
their service to our country at no cost to the 
veteran”.  

 

There has been a total of 73 flights that have 
provided the opportunity for over 2300 of our 
veterans to visit our nation’s capital. 

The opportunity for this memorable experi-
ence is made possible by a grateful public and 
a large group of volunteers. There are no tax 
dollars involved. Financial contributions come 
from many sources: civic groups, military or-
ganizations, students, churches, businesses, 
and individuals.  

Some of our aging veterans need assistance 
to have a safe and comfortable experience. 
Guardians or helpers travel with the veterans 
to assist in any way needed. These guardians 
make a tax-deductible contribution that covers 
all of their travel expenses, lodging, and 
meals. While some of the guardians may be 
family members or friends, some are willing to 
help serve to help a total stranger. 

Priority is given to the older WW II veterans, 
then the Korean War veterans, and then the 
Vietnam War veterans. For each war era, the 
veterans are called in the order that they’ve 
submitted their applications.  

With a waiting list of over 700 deserving veter-
ans patiently waiting, the program needs the 
continued support of the public and the efforts 
of the many volunteers.  

Applications are available on the web site: 
www.kansashonorflight.org or by calling 620-
546-2400. 

We are requesting that the MISSION of eve-
ry post in Kansas is to use your INTEL 
(you know your community and those who 
would like to sponsor a veteran), and your 
BOOTS ON THE GROUND to get a sponsor 
or sponsors, for the KHF Golf Tournament 
to send one veteran to Washington D.C.  
The cost to send one veteran to Washing-
ton is 800 dollars.   

Let’s work together to reward our Veterans, 
most are members of your organization and 
some are even members of your post. We can 
get this done. 

We have attached information on the golf tour-
nament, tournament sponsorship form, and a 
registration form to play in the tournament.  If 
you have members of your post that play golf, 
we would love to have them join us for a won-
derful experience. 

Thank You 

Duane Nickel, Kansas Honor Flight Volunteer 
(dunick@msn.com) 
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Continued prayers for all comrades  

and auxiliary we have lost and  

to all Comrades deployed 

If your Post would like to purchase Red 

Friday short sleeve T-shirts, through 

Headquarters give Kim a call and she 

will take care of you, minimum pre-

paid order of 36 shirts. 785-272-6463 

VFW Post 3166 Liberal Kansas 

Texas Holdem at the VFW every Tuesday, 
Thursday, and Saturday. Starts at 7. Food 
served most nights starting at 6. Check with 
post because of virus 620-624-7447 
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Greetings Everyone! 

 

This year is really going fast and it will be over before we know it.  In 

February, Karol Goodin, Department Junior Vice President and I were 

driven by Bob Goodin, to Clearwater, Florida, to the National Mid-Year 

Conference.   Department President’s night out was hosted by National 

President Sandra Onswedder, who treated twenty eight Department 

Presidents to a Mystery Theater.  The next night we were invited to a 

Masquerade Ball, which was very entertaining and a very good time.  

The highlight of the trip was a dinner cruise with everyone that 

attended the Mid-year conference.  Needless to say, all of us enjoyed the 

trip very much. 

 

I hope you watched the VFW Virtual Parade of Winners on April 1, 2021 on Facebook Live. It was 

Awesome!  Congratulations to Department Winner Julia Hines!! 

 

As this year comes to an end, please make sure that your Auxiliary has made the obligatory 

donations to Cancer Aid & Research, Health and Happiness, General Hospital Fund, National 

Military Services, National Home, youth, etc.  These programs help us to maintain our non-profit 

status,  do not forget the National President’s project as well as mine, Stars, Stripes, Support-

Unmet Needs to help our military and their families with food that is much needed. 

 

I am so proud of the Department of Kansas, you have met all the goals we had set: installation 

reports submitted, bonds were paid, Auxiliary officer dues were paid by December 31, 2020, bi-

annual reports were done.  We have one more goal that needs to be achieved and that is 100% plus 

membership.  Please keep on working on membership, ask friends, family and acquaintances to 

join our great organization.  Let’s Make IT Happen for our Veterans!   

 

Congratulations to all newly elected Auxiliary and District officers!  Wishing you the best, enjoy 

and have a fun and very successful year for 2021-2022. 

 

Please encourage everyone to get out and come to Topeka to the Department Convention in June, it 

will be so good to see everyone again!! 

 

Thank you, 

 

Jane Ryser 

Department President              

STATE PRESIDENT 



 

STATE JUNIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

 

What a pleasure it has been to serve as your Auxiliary Department Jr. Vice President 

this past year.  It has been a busy year, filled with a lot of events and activities.     As 

we near the end of the year, Auxiliaries and Districts have elected their officers for 

next year.   I want to congratulate and thank all those who have volunteered to lead 

at every level of this great organization.   

 

Also, congratulations to those Auxiliaries who have reached 100% in Membership!   

We still need a little to get the Department to 100%, but I know you will keep working 

hard, because you do not give up! 

 

You have worked hard within our Programs.   It has not been easy this year to get 

into the communities, hospitals, and schools, but you have found ways to make it 

work, and have put in many hours to help our Veterans and families.   

 

I hope to see everyone at the Department Convention in June.   Stay safe and keep up the good work! 

 

Karol Goodin 

Department Jr. Vice President 

Wow!  What a year.  I don’t think anyone could have anticipated how this last year would turn 

out.  During an unprecedented time, our VFW Posts and Auxiliaries found new ways to hold 

meetings through Zoom.  We were encouraged to think outside the box to promote our 

National Programs and even though we were unable to get into the VA Hospitals, we found 

other ways of supporting our Hospitalized Veterans by donating gift cards and taking up 

collections of newly purchased clothing to be taken and handed over to the facilities.  I know 

we’re all looking forward to the time when we’ll be able to get back to some semblance of 

normalcy. 

 

To my VFW & Auxiliary family - thank you for all you continue to do to fight for the rights of 

our veterans, active-duty military and their families.  Thank you to everyone who’s attended a 

meal or event at the Post home to help support us.  Most events are done as fundraisers that 

go back into our VFW Auxiliary National programs such as National Military Service and Veterans & Military Support 

Programs.   

 

Now that some restrictions are beginning to be lifted, I can’t wait to see what we accomplish this next year!   

“Teamwork is the ability to work together toward a common vision; the ability to direct individual accomplishments 

toward organizational objectives.  It is the fuel that allows common people to obtain uncommon results.” – Andrew 

Carnegie 

 

Loyally, 

Tessa Butcher 

Senior Vice, Department of Kansas  

STATE SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT 
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National Council Member 

Patrick Briggs 

1018 S Grand Ave 

Lyons  67554 

620-474-1896 

Judge Advocate 

Dallas Love 

1400 James St 

Derby 67037 

316-518-7170 

Surgeon 

James Langley 

PO Box 5 

Rolla 67954 

620-544-1786 

Chaplain 

Jim Jenkins 

647 N. Nettleton Avenue 

Bonner Springs 66012 

913-302-7620 

Chief of Staff 

Lynn Rolf Jr 

31216 203rd St 

Leavenworth 66048 

913-775-1998 

Inspector 

Vance Hill 

1550 E Sand Pointe Cir 

Wichita 67216 

316-213-2231 

 

Past Department  

Commander 

Patrick Briggs 

1018 S Grand Ave 

Lyons  67554 

620-474-1896 

District  Commanders: 

1st District 

Thomas Poulter 

900 Delaware St 

Leavenworth 66048 

913-306-1682 

2nd District 

Scott Nusz 

12140 S Roundtree St 

Olathe 66061 

913-486-0764 

3rd District 

Charles Cravens 

4769 182nd Rd 

Winfield 67256 

620-222-4846 

4th District 

Daniel Watkins 

6030 Tuttle Ter Lot 23 

Manhattan 66503 

308-760-2198 

5th District 

Willard (John) Herrman 

602 N Tracy St 

Wichita 67212 

316-650-9943 

6th District 

Richard Wahlmeier 

PO Box 31 

Ellis 67637 

785-726-1294 

7th District 

Terry Warner 

505 Washington St 

LaCrosse 67548 

785-259-9193 

2020-2021 Department Officers 

About Us 
Our mission is very simple. We foster camara-
derie among United States veterans of conflicts 
overseas, we serve our veterans, the military, 
and the communities, and we advocate on behalf 
of all veterans. We ensure that veterans are re-
spected for their service, receive their earned 
entitlements, and are recognized for their sacri-
fices that they and their loved ones have made 
on behalf of this great country. 
  
Our core values are to put the interests of our 
members first, to treat donors as partners in our 
cause. We promote patriotism, honor military 
service, and ensure the care of veterans and their 
families, and serve in our communities. We al-
ways promote a positive image of the VFW and 
respect the diversity of veteran opinions. 

At www.vfwks.org 

28 
The  

Kansas Bulletin 

http://www.ksvfw.org/
http://www.facebook.com/VFWKansas
http://www.vfw.org/
http://www.vfw.org/

